TROOP 243

Boy Scouts of America

Chartered by St. Barnabas Catholic Church

3044 Hikes Lane

Louisville, Ky  40220

May 30, 2006
Dear parents and friends of Troop 243, 

With this USPS mailing and email we have begun to enclose the minutes of our monthly committee meeting so everyone can have additional insight into what we are planning.  We also hope to generate additional interest and thoughts from you related to the troop and ask that you let us know what those thoughts or concerns are.  And of course we are always interested in generating more help and support from any adult that can pitch in with any of our activities.

Our quarterly Court of Honor was held at St. Barnabas on May 17.  Our troop’s advancements have been very impressive.  Please refer to the minutes enclosed with this letter for a description of our Scouts’ and adult leaders’ accomplishments.  
We continue to work on various athletic achievements.  Scouts are expected to wear Class B field uniforms for these meetings.  Each Scout’s athletic program is being tailored to their need and they are being pushed to improve every week.  The next session, scheduled for June 7,th will be held at Klondike park instead of St. Pius due to picnic set up activities at St. Pius.
June brings us the normal schedule of troop meetings with a white water rafting trip thrown in for the older boys.  July brings us summer camp beginning July 16th through July 22nd.  Our scouts have signed up to work toward 144 merit badges and while some will have to be completed after camp, this is truly a great objective for which our scouts will shoot.

For parents of scouts, in the snail mail version of this mailing, you will find enclosed a copy of your son's scout account statement.  It includes proceeds from pre-sold flowers, but proceeds from the weekend's table sales have not been finalized yet.  Please note that any amounts in parenthesis, are negative amounts.  If you made a cash payment for an activity you will see a charge to the scout’s account and an accompanying credit for the amount paid.  If you find any mistakes, please notify Julie Renn (jmrenn@yahoo.com).
Finally, we offer our thanks to the parents and scouts who came out for our troop’s Memorial Day weekend service project at Cave Hill Cemetery.  We gathered in the National Cemetery section to place an American flag on the grave of each of the more than 5,000 veterans who are buried there.  We also did a trash pickup around the lake.  This was an excellent service opportunity for scouts and their entire family.
Yours in Scouting,
Jerry Zimmerer

Scoutmaster
The mission of Boy Scout Troop 243 is to prepare young men to make ethical choices based on the values in the Scout Oath and Law and to develop skilled leaders who encourage others to do the same.


